

BCCA MEETING AGENDA

DATE: Monday, October 9, 2023

TIME: 7 pm

PLACE: Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86508034065

Meeting ID: 865 0803 4065

Phone Connection: +1-253-215-8782

ANNOUNCEMENTS

October 20 Butterflies of the Wasatch • BI lecture by Todd Stout, President of Utah Lepidopterist Society •

Friday, October 20 • 6 pm • Fire Station #108

October 26 Avalanche Safety • BI Lecture by Greg Dollhausen, UDOT's Avalanche Safety Director • Thursday,

October 26 • 6:30 pm • Fire Station #108

October 31 General Election Ballots mailed to voters

November 13 Field Visit to BCC Water Treatment Plant • 5 pm • Limited parking available on-site

November 21 General Election

Register to Vote Here's the place to sign up: https://slco.org/clerk/elections/voter-registration/

December No BCCA Meeting

FINANCIALS • Checking \$6,389.95 • Savings \$30,001.37

UPD REPORT • UPD • Detective Cheryl Lenzer

BUSINESS

- Town of Brighton News
- Brighton Institute News
- Resort Reports
- Other
- Seasonal Resources: Find an Arborist Dispose of a Mattress Reserve a free trash trailer



BCCA MEETING MINUTES

DATE: Monday, September 11, 2023

TIME: 7 pm

PLACE: Zoom https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86508034065

ATTENDANCE

Cheryl Lenzer, Lise Brunhart, Kirk Nichols, Jane Martain, Lise Brunhart, Lisa Sommer, Karin Peterson, Jonas Lether, Nick Carolyn Keigley, Barbara Cameron, Kathy Anderson, Kelly Lether, Kara John, Tom Loken, Abraham VanDerSpeck

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Brighton Flea Market • Sundays • 10am – 5 pm • Brighton Center • Enjoy artists, nostalgia, and views. 3 Live Sunday Music Concerts • 5:00-7:00 Solitude Village• Free

Mt. Majestic Music Series & BBQ • Saturdays & Sundays • 1-5 pm • Alpine Rose Lawn • Free Open Mike Night at the Thirsty Squirrel • Solitude Village • 6:00-8:00 pm • Free. Participant Sign-Up 5:00 pm to 5:30 pm

MINUTES • August 14, 2023 Minutes stand approved as written.

FINANCIALS • Checking \$694.54 Savings \$29,894.04

UPD REPORT • Detective Cheryl Lenzer

There were a total of 173 calls for service which is thirteen calls less than last year. We had 5 Traffic Accidents, 1 DUI, 2 simple Assaults, 1 Trespass, 15 Watershed violations including dogs, swimming and camping throughout the canyon, a Damage Property, a couple of Citizen assists, a Vehicle Burglary, and three Search and Rescue calls. There were 16 citations issued in the lower portion of the canyon and 67 Parking Notices written in the Town of Brighton.

Last weekend was the Revel Big Cottonwood Canyon Marathon. Hopefully, you all were not impacted too much by the event. Let me know if you had any issues at all with the race.

Our staffing level for day shift is down a person for a medical reason. This shortage impacts the Monday-Thursday shifts. The weekends are still fully staffed unless there is a vacation request. We are doing our own in-service training on the new members to the canyons to get them ready for this winter.

I have reached out to UDOT for an update on any signs being replaced or new one put up. I was told they are expecting to take a look at the areas needing signs and get them ordered in the next little bit. The County is moving forward with a plan to implement the new parking ordinances and fee schedule, such as the Town of Brighton has adopted, to encompass the rest of Big Cottonwood Canyon and Little Cottonwood Canyon. More info on that soon.

BUSINESS

• Jane reported we finished three weeks of Chipper Days with 107 families signed up and 1400 hours reported.

- Barbara reported that the Fuel Mitigation Project treated 11 properties in 2023. Challenges have included traffic time getting through the construction lights, CAT fire funding and Brighton Town funding are close to depletion, and several unexpected days of mud and rain. The crew is optimistic that they will be back in Silver Fork in late September and October to catch some of the 18 families who have signed up. We have 105 families signed up, 48 have been completed, 57 remain.
- Carolyn reported the Police and Sheriff's office must separate. Basically, services that were shared will now have to be separated. The cost of separation is expensive, and our taxes for policing service will probably go up. They want the separation is less than eight months, July 2024.
- Jenna reported that the Town Council is considering a Sustainability Plan for Brighton submitted by Kazai Consultants. Areas of concern include Water, Waste, Electricity, Heating, Transportation, Air Quality, Outreach & Education, and Native Plants and Wildlife.
- John Knoblock asked several questions about the bicycle trails at Solitude. He wondered if they are going to only be downhill mountain bike trails. Onnalea replied that they will open the uphill trails when the construction on the Eagle Express lift is finished. She also said there are several multi-use trails which are being marked. John has enjoyed using the new Solitude and Brighton mountain bike trails. He noted that the Donut Falls trail and bridge are complete and looking great.
- Carolyn presented a "Safety First" letter that expresses her concern about winter roadside parking near the resorts. The letter is from her as an individual, not as a Town Council person. Nonetheless, it will be discussed at the Town Council meeting tomorrow. Kathy noted that for many of her suggestions, we would need better cooperation from both ski resorts. Kirk asked if Brighton could post additional No Parking signs. Carolyn responded that Brighton may be able to manage roadside parking, but she's not sure about the liability involved. She applauded Mayor Knopp for pushing the No Parking signs on the north side of the road last year. It was a difficult project due to overlapping jurisdictions. Jenna applauded both resorts for going to a reservation system this coming season. She also mentioned that the Town of Alta has restricted all roadside parking before 8 am, which helps UDOT snowplow crews clear the road. The letter received favorable comments, and everyone agreed that there should be more efficient communication between the resorts and UPD for closing the canyon when parking is full. Resort reservations are for mornings only; Brighton will require reservations everyday until 1 pm; Solitude will require reservations on weekends and holidays until 2 pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 pm

HELPFUL LINKS

- BCCA WEBSITE
 THE BRIGHTON INSTITUTE WEBSITE
 TOWN OF BRIGHTON WEBSITE
- Seasonal Resources: Find an Arborist Dispose of a Mattress Reserve a free trash trailer